
GSC: Porter Ranch Community School

Meeting Minutes

Date: Monday, March 13, 2023

Attendees: ● Avak Demirjie

● Tiffany Cullen

● Aaron Hayden

● Ms. Ann

● Mary Nazarians

● Ani Boniadi

● Edvin Minasian

● Meri Sagryan

● Reihaan Khan

● Robin Kieffer

● Shakeh Khukoyan

Meeting

Minutes:

● 4:02pm- Call to Order

● Flag Salute- Mr. Hayden

● Budget: LAUSD will be cutting 1.3 million (about $500,000 dollars

would come and about $800,000 in reserves) from next year’s

budget. The funds are called “per pupil funding”. This will impact

us in multiple ways:

* Coordinators

* Supervision Aides

* Counselors

● Mr. Demirjie went to Booster to help fund supervision aides for

next school year- we are good for the 2023-24 school year. The

district ONLY pays for 3. In addition, he was able to use some of

the preserves to fund coordinators for next school year. All 3

will be good for the 2023-24 school year.

● We will feel it in the following areas:

*Middle School counselor- 1/2 day position

*School Psychologist- About 2 days a week

*PSW- No Days

● If anyone would like further information, they may visit Mr.



Demirjie and he will explain in more detail.

● Ani: Question-Is there funds per student enrollment money that

could be available?

● Mr. Demirjie- That’s the funds the superintendent is cutting “per

pupil funding”. Anyone can look up LAUSD budgeting to view

district budget cuts.

● EWA: Last meeting we viewed and voted on the EWA (Elect to Work

Agreement) for the 2023-2024 school year. It was taken to the

staff to review and agreed upon. Staff agreed, and now we need

to vote again.

*Ms. Cullen- moves to approve the EWA for the 2023-2024

School Year.

*Mr. Hayden- seconds it

● February Minutes:

*Ms. Ann- moves to approve the minutes from our last

meeting, February 13th.

*Mrs. Khan- seconds it

● Middle School GSC Teacher Seat: Vote to have Mr. Hayden takes

the middle school seat on GSC.

*All approve

Welcome Mr. Hayden to GSC

Mr Hayden speaks- Says hello, he wants to encourage

parents and community members to reach out to the district in

regards to funds and budgets, etc.

*Shakeh- States that having coordinators and counselors have

really made a difference, especially in middle school.

*Meri- Agrees with Shakeh, asks who to reach out to

-Board Member- Scott Schmerelson

-Local Superintendent- David Baca

*Mr. Demirjie informs us that Carvallo (district superintendent)

is planning to come and visit our school for the KDLP showcase, March

30th.



● 4:34 pm- Meeting is Adjourned

● Reminder: Next Meeting is Monday, April 10th, 2023.

● Our last meeting of the year is Monday, May 8th, 2023.


